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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We hope you’ve all had a good couple of weeks. It’s been very busy at school with lots of end of year events 
happening and lots of prepraration for those to come.  
 
National Sports Week was a fantastic success. The children all really enjoyed trying out all the different activities 
and all put 100% effort into everything. It was wonderful to see so many of you at our Sports Days for EYFS, KS1 
and KS2. Weren’t the children brilliant? Their effort and determination in all the races and how they supported each 
other was really special. Congratulations to the parents and carers for their victiores in the Tug of Wars. Next year 
we school staff plan to win! It was such a fun day and a wonderful way to celebrate our community.  
 
Copthall Athletics Meet was a huge success. Our Underhill team made us all incredibly proud, showing their skills 
and excellence in all their races, and their supportive behaviour to their team mates and the other competitors was 
impressive. Thanks to all the families who were able to come along and support.  
 
Our PTA are very busy today as they start the final preparations for next Friday’s Summer Fete! Thank you so 
much to everyone who brought in items for the tombola and Bric-a Brac stalls today. We think it is going to be our 
best fete yet. They will be loads to do and buy and we hope that you are all able to come. The fun starts at 2pm 
and goes on until 4pm next Frdiay 7th July.  
 
At this time of year, we start to prepare for the next school year and this does mean that we have to say goodbye 
to members of staff who are moving on to pastures new. We will also be welcoming some new staff as well. You 
will be receiving a separate letter with more detailed information but we know you will join us in saying a huge 
thank you to all our staff who are leaving.  
 
Have a great weekend,  
Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles 
Co-Headteachers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
Friday 7th July – Summer fair  
Tuesday 4th July – Reception trip to Highgate woods 
Tuesday 4th July – Year 5Sycamore &   Physics trip  
Wednesday 5th July – Year 2 Science Museum trip  
Tuesday 11th July – 5 Laurel Physics trip 
Friday 21st July – End of term 1.30 finish   
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      ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 
  

House attendance 

House Last Week This Week 

Balmoral 92.54 85.88 

Holyrood 94.00 90.08 

Sandringham 91.67 88.13 

Windsor 93.57 89.97 

 

Absence 

Please remember any absences need to be 
reported daily to 

attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net 

Or via the school website 

https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1 

Absences before and after a school holiday 
may be liable to a fixed penalty notice from 

Barnet Education welfare team unless medical 
evidence is provided 

Appointments 

As far as possible, parents/carers should 
attempt to book medical and dental 

appointments outside of school hours. 

Where this is not possible please remember to 
let the office know in advance about all 
appointments booked during school time.  

You will be asked for proof of the appointment 
in order for the absence to be authorised, this 

can be emailed to 
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net or shown 

to a member of the office team. 

You will not be able to collect children for 
appointments during the lunch period as the 
office staff may not be able to find them. 

 

Class attendance 

 

Class Last Week This Week 

   

Beech 99.26 88.89 

Maple 88.00 83.94 

1 Hazel 97.50 86.55 

1 Oak 88.00 87.60 

1 Willow 93.85 87.64 

2 Birch 93.16 91.49 

2 
Chestnut 

87.22 91.11 

2 Palm 93.33 97.22 

3 Cedar 88.00 86.80 

3 
Hornbeam 

94.55 82.73 

3 Yew 89.55 84.55 

4 Cherry 98.67 92.67 

4 Larch 94.00 89.67 

4 Pine 98.06 94.19 

5 Holly 90.37 88.57 

5 Laurel 97.24 91.38 

5 
Sycamore 

88.62 87.50 

6 Ash 94.84 97.41 

6 Elm 89.67 83.55 

6 
Hawthorn 

94.84        86.77 

Total 93.18 89.00 
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NOTICES AND NEWS   

  

CONGRATULATIONS  

Well done to our very own Jake for representing the Borough football team and winning the Hackney cup with them! 
Congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAFF LED CLUBS  
 
Next week is our last week of staff led clubs for this term appart from Spanish and times table superstars that 
finished this week. We would like to say a massive thank you to all of our staff who have given up their time to run a 
club this year, it is priceless for our school community and vital for the childrens growth and wellbeing. Our external club 
providers may have different end dates for this term so please contact them directly for this information.  
 
 
WHETSTONE WANDERERS  
 
Whetsone Wanderers are desperately looking for girls in Years 3, 4 & 5 to join them They are a well established 
club that have been running for several years and been linked heavily with the Underhill community.  
 
If you are interested, please email wwclubsec@hotmail.com 
 

 

SCHOOL MONEY PAYMENTS 

A polite reminder that if you have any outstanding debts on your school money accounts to please clear these 
payments by the beginning of July. Thank you  

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS 

 

  
 

JOB OPPOURUNITY  

Finance Matters for Schools is a local company that provides accountancy services to over 25 schools in Barnet. 

They are currently looking to recruit Finance Officers to start in September 2023. These posts are term time only 
positions so would really suit a parent who is looking for an interesting job that works around their childcare 
needs. 

If you are interested, please click on the link below to view the advert. 

https://uk.indeed.com/cmp/Finance-Matters-For-Schools-Ltd/jobs?jk=d0129e8ec9e6db74&start=0&clearPrefilter=1 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
 
Polite reminder to return your braiswick school photo orders to the main office before Wednesday 5th July. We 
will not be able to accept photo orders after this time.  
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ADULT COURSES SPRING 2023 
 
ESOL - English for speakers of other Languages course Wednesdays 9.15am - 11.15am and Paediatric First Aid 
course Mondays 9.15am -11.15am 
If you are interested in joining these groups please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 


